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SBDM COUNCIL REPORT 2023-2024
School: Oldham County Preschool 
SBDM Council Members
· Parents: Whitney Durham, Lauren Rataj, Kathleen Richardson, Kaitlyn Shevlin, Charlie Walker, Haley Williams,
· Teachers: Karen Putlak, Tricia Chalfant
· Chair: Jessica Kasten
Date of Presentation to the Board: January 25, 2024
1. Discuss the work you are doing in your building around core instruction. What would you like to highlight that is working well in your building? How are these efforts impacting student groups experiencing the achievement gap? All students? 
[bookmark: _gjdgxs]The addition of the role of Counselor to the OC Preschool staff has been critical in supporting student success this year. Ms. Graves has been able to support our students and families in areas in which we have struggled to support them in years past. Not only does she provide whole class guidance lessons, but she is also meeting with small groups, seeing students on an individual basis, providing behavior interventions, serving as the MTSS leader and as a member of the leadership team.  Her role with families is significant at this age, as she often will guide parents on how to further support the social development of their child. In the fall, Ms. Graves held OCP’s first Conversations with the Counselor session for parents. This time is utilized to provide parents information to support their student’s development and provide them with some tools to use at home.  She has winter and spring sessions on the calendar to continue this great resource.  We are extremely grateful to Dr. Radford and the Board’s support for the addition of this role to OCP.  As we know, counselors play a vital role in the emotional and social development of students.  Ms. Graves has been able to provide a safe and confidential space for students to discuss changes at home, help them navigate big feelings they may not understand, and help develop essential life skills such as communication, problem-solving, and conflict resolution. Please see the link below to see how the counselor role is impacting students at OCP.
Counselor data
2. Based on the needs of your school, what priority areas have you identified? How will you work on these priority areas this year and how will you measure progress over time? 
With the introduction of The Oldham County Portrait of a Learner, our teachers and staff have been challenged with the question, “What aspirations do we have for what every preschool learner will know and be able to do when they leave Oldham County Preschool as it relates to the competencies of deeper learning?”  By calibrating our understanding of each competency of Oldham County’s Portrait of a Learner and then collaborating to create our Portrait of a Preschool Learner, we feel empowered knowing that we have an important role as the foundation from which it all begins. 
The priority areas identified at OCP for the 2023-24 school year are to continue to build school culture through highly effective PLCS, build understanding of Deeper learning through teacher understanding of math curriculum and playshop, and building teachers’ toolboxes to support special education students. At OCP, we have Mandatory Faculty Fun (MFF) meetings twice a month in which we focus on one or more of our priority areas.  Our most recent learning has been centered on supporting students with a variety of needs. Differentiation at the preschool has a whole different meaning when you consider the 

classroom make-up of a typical class has students who range in age from 3-5 years old and have varying levels of needs. Currently, 40% of students at OCP have an IEP eligibility area of developmental delay, Autism, Other Health Impairment, Visual Impairment or Hearing Impairment.  In total 74% of students have an IEP at OC Preschool.  Instructionally, teachers are focused on increasing opportunities to respond and ensuring appropriate pacing to achieve optimal learning outcomes.  Teachers are also learning about visuals to support communication and appropriate classroom environments for all students.  
OCP priority areas will be measured by the Kentucky Impact survey (culture) and through the use of the OCP Instructional walk-through tool which measures student engagement, opportunities to respond, ratios of interactions, and evidence of student conversations.   
3. What are two topics that you and your council would like to discuss with the Board? 
At OCP we are extremely grateful and excited about beginning the renovations and changes to our building!  We look forward to having an updated and expanded facility that will continue to support the diverse needs of our students. We believe that our school is one of excellence and high standards of teaching.  We feel a sense of urgency for this project to begin as the number of students enrolled at OCP typically increases 60-65 students within the same school year. We currently have the highest December 1 count that we have had since the 19-20 school year. As stated above, our classroom make-up is not typical and differentiation is essential to the success of our ALL students.  Knowing that, smaller class sizes at OCP is crucial.  
As student needs and numbers rise, there will be a need for more teachers.  The decreased number of teaching graduates is alarming and even more alarming is that of special education graduates. Preschool teachers in the state of Kentucky have a special certification, Interdisciplinary Early Childhood Education, and are an even smaller niche.  As the whole district struggles to fill teaching positions, we know this is not a problem that is unique to preschool. However, it remains a concern as we look to the future.    
image1.png
OLDHAM

= // COUNTY SCHOOLS





